
 
 
Dear Resident 
 
17 July 2023 
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION – PLEASE READ  
 
There will be changes in parking around Stockwell Park commencing in mid-August 
and a reduction in the availability of parking spaces on the street.  
 
As part of the regeneration programme, Network Homes are transforming the roads 
and pavements across Stockwell Park Estate. This also includes a significant 
investment in upgrading the under-croft garages, introducing state of the art entry 
systems, new lighting and with a strong focus on security.  
 
The changes are taking place will create: 
 

• Easier driving through the estate 

• Safer passages for pedestrians,  

• Enhanced access for emergency vehicles and refuse collections,  

• Improve the air quality and a reduction in noise nuisance  

• An increase in off road parking which is safer for your car 

• Substantially improved cycle storage 
 
This letter is to inform you of what these changes are and what steps you may have 
to take, if any. 
 
Closure of Stockwell Park Walk Car Park (outside Lambert House)  
This car park will be permanently closed from Monday 14 August 2023.  The space 
is required for contractor equipment to be stored for them to carry out essential 
works to the estate.  If you use this car park, you must contact SW9 to find an 
alternative place within the estate to park. 
 
Stockwell Park Walk and Aytoun Place   
As of 7 August 2023, the western side of Stockwell Park Road from Chute House, 
and a section of Aytoun Place alongside Lambert House will be double yellow lined.  
This means that no vehicles can park here at any time.  Any vehicle that does, may 
receive a penalty notice. This will reduce congestion and enhance the access of 
emergency vehicles.  If you are currently using this road to park, you must urgently 
contact SW9 so that we can find you an alternative place within the estate to park. 
 
Finding an alternative parking space 
SW9 are here to support you finding alternative parking if you need to move from the 
areas outlined above. You can come and talk to use about parking Monday-Friday 9 
– 5pm at our offices at 6 Stockwell Park Walk, or email us at 
neighbourhoods@sw9.org.uk 



We will be happy to allocate you a specific bay, which is likely to be in one of the 
secure under-croft garages. 
 
If you have purchased a permit which hasn’t yet expired and need to find an 
alternative space, we will not make any extra charge until the permit expires.  
 
Disabled Parking 
If you are a blue badge holder, please contact SW9 as above and we will work with 
your specific requirements on a case-by-case basis. 
 
Visitor Permits 
There are currently no proposed changes to the way we issue visitor permits.  
Please note, you may only purchase three visitor permits at a time. 
 
The attached newsletter provides an update on how the regeneration on the estate is 
taking shape.  There will be more information at the consultation update on Tuesday 
25 July where you can give more general feedback on how you feel the regeneration 
has gone so far as well as all the proposed changes. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Miles Lanham 
Director of Customer Services & Operations 
 


